
Vicarõs Musings 
 
Iôve been thinking a lot this week whilst going around our churches wondering 
how we can fulfil the risk assessments what it means to be church now in the 
ónew normalô? 
 
Whilst contemplating this I was part of many zoom meetings with clergy and 
churchwardens and there was a discussion about the Theology of Change. 
How as Christians we should be rooted in our faith and embrace change. 
Now we all find this hard to do but I feel we have tried in our villages to 
embrace change.  We live in a new normal and it will probably be this way for 
sometimeé how are we church in this new normal?   
 
Bishop Nick Baines writes a blog (https://
nickbaines.wordpress.com/2020/05/13/deep-wells/  -  Iôve followed this blog 
for years) which underpins the survey I had adapted for our parishes (from a 
member of clergy in Bromsgrove has used with his parish).  Youll find this 
survey in word document format with these musings.  Please do fill them in 
and send them back to me either by email or through my doorðit will help me 
and our PCCôs to make informed decisions.  Iôm sure we are aware we 
cannot go straight back to what we left behind earlier this year but I am also 
sure there may be things we arenôt doing and could start to do.  For example 
Iôve suggested an Evening Prayer on Zoom for those now using it on a 
Sunday evening starting in July at 6pm.  If anyone would like to be part of 
that service by reading a bible passage or one in the future do please let me 
know.  We will email our a service sheet next week with the musings so you 
can follow along at home whilst hopefully worshiping with us online together. 
 
The other things weôve been looking into are how do you sensitively rope off 
pews or areas of a church you wish people not to go for their safety or those 
of the cleaners? 
 
I must say one church has been rather ingenious with little sayings with their 
tape:  (see over the page) 
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We hope to be able to open St Michaelôs Church on Sunday 5th July between 
10amð12pm for private prayer and following 72 hours of closure, opening 
again on Wednesday 8th July between 10am-12pm. Then each following 
Sunday and Wednesday between 10amð12pm.  Were adopting the 
suggested method of closing for 72 hour intervals as this involves less deep 
cleaning in-between.  We asking if people would be able to volunteer to help 
steward these opening times so that we can say a friendly óhelloô but also 
ensure we wipe the pew after someone has sat in it .  It also helps to ensure 
we maintain our social distancing and the flow within the church if needed.  
We hope both St Eadburghaôs Church and St Maryôs Church in Childswickham 
can open on different days to St Michaelôs to offer a space to pray locally most 
days.  We are also liaising with our ecumenical colleagues for when they will 
be opening and will include details when we know more.  Weôre all finding that 
most volunteers that are willing to help us unfortunately fall into a category that 
has been deemed vulnerable and whilst we know they wish to help us we 
understand when they canôt or feel unable to. 
 
The other thing Iôve been dwelling on and have 
been encouraged to do is my own calling to 
ministry.  Ministry at the moment is unlike 
anything we thought we would ever have to face.  
At the beginning of July I will be celebrating 
being ordained deacon in 2004 and 15 years 
priested since July 2005. 
In a conversation with CPAS patrons I found I 
am still considered young as clergy  ( which I 
found astonishing) and that the average age of 
clergy is 55! (only 13 more years to go then). 
 
No matter what the changes are in ministry I am 
fortunate to still feel a strong sense of calling 
both to ministry and the parishes I serve here.   
 
We all know that there will be possibly more 
changes to come and Iôm sure we all hope and pray for a vaccine to be found 
or a cure for those who suffer.   
 
The Christian faith is there to be a rock on which we build our lives and the 
church for years has changed and transformed to be there for everyone no 
matter what crisis.  We will get through this and come through the other 
side.    The history of the church is changeðfrom the catacombs to the early 
church to the desert fathers to the reformation to the great awakenings to the 
present day. And God has been a part of, and calls us to, all of these changes. 
While theology develops, methodology changes, and technology advances, 
we continue to be a part of Godôs redemptive work in the world. We are called 


